
 
 
New Third Party Liability Portal Functionality: BTPL Search 
  
UnitedHealthcare Community Plan of Louisiana is sharing IB: 24-46 New Third Party Liability 
Portal Functionality: BTPL Search of behalf of the Louisiana Department of Health (LDH). 
Starting November 12, 2024, LDH/Gainwell Technologies-Health Management Systems 
Third Party Liability (LDH GWT-HMS TPL) Portal will introduce a new feature: the BTPL 
Search. This enhancement allows users to search the Beneficiary Third Party Liability 
(BTPL) Database for current data. The search results will include all TPL policies for 
members with active Medicaid and TPL policies, or those whose Medicaid eligibility and 
TPL policy ended within the last three years. 
 
For more information on this new functionality, logging into the TPL Portal, or requesting 
credentials, refer to the User Manual at TPL Portal User Manual for Providers and Partners. 
 
LDH has published Informational Bulletin 24-46 for your reference IB24-46.pdf. 
 
For questions or concerns regarding this bulletin please contact LDH TPL Unit at 225-342-
4510 or by email at tpl.inquiries@la.gov. 
 

 

https://ldh.la.gov/assets/docs/BayouHealth/Informational_Bulletins/2024/IB24-46.pdf
https://ldh.la.gov/assets/docs/BayouHealth/Informational_Bulletins/2024/IB24-46.pdf
https://www.lamedicaid.com/Provweb1/Forms/UserGuides/TPL_Portal_User_Manual_External.pdf
https://ldh.la.gov/assets/docs/BayouHealth/Informational_Bulletins/2024/IB24-46.pdf

